考試開始鈴響前,不得翻閱本試題!

- ※考試開始鈴響前,請注意:
- 一、請確認手機、電子計算機、手提袋、背包與飲料等,一律置於試場外之臨時置物區。傳統型手錶或一般的鬧鈴功能必須關閉。不得戴智慧型手錶、運動手環等穿戴式電子裝置入場。
- 二、就座後,不可以擅自離開座位。考試開始鈴響前,不得書寫、畫記、翻閱試 題卷或作答。
- 三、坐定後,雙手離開桌面,檢查並確認座位桌貼、電腦答案卡與答案卷之准考 證號碼是否相同。
- 四、請確認抽屜中、桌椅下或座位旁均無非考試必需用品。如有任何問題請立即 舉手反映。

※作答說明:

- 一、本試題(含封面)共 8 頁,如有缺頁或毀損,應立即舉手請監試人員補發。
- 二、選擇題答案請依題號順序劃記於電腦答案卡,在本試題紙上作答者不予計分; 電腦答案卡限用 2B 鉛筆劃記,若未按規定劃記,致電腦無法讀取者,考生自 行負責。
- 三、選擇題為單選題,共50題,請選擇最合適的答案。
- 四、本試題必須與電腦答案卡一併繳回,不得攜出試場。

英文科試題

本試題(含封面)共8頁:第2頁(如

有缺頁或毀損,應立即舉手請監試人員補發)

選擇題(下列為單選題,共50題,每題2分,共100分,答錯1題倒扣0.7分,倒扣至本大題 零分為止,未作答者,不給分亦不扣分,請選擇最合嫡的答案)

× /-	3 m3 m2 7 m m m m			
I. V	ocabulary			
1.	Despite his extensive	credentials, the professor	r's latest publication was	criticized for presenting
	hypotheses lack	king empirical support.		
	(A) impecunious	(B) climactic	(C) aberrant	(D) dependable
2.	The film explored the	corners of the hu	man psyche, delving into	areas seldom addressed
	by mainstream cinema	1.		
	(A) tertiary	(B) routine	(C) familiar	(D) clandestine
3.	The protagonist's	_ decision to leave the se	ecurity of her homeland e	mbarks her on a journey
	fraught with unforesee			
	(A) indolent	(B) peripheral	(C) impetuous	(D) rescissory
4.	In a world plagued by	misinformation, the jou	rnalist's for unco	vering the truth became
	her most lauded trait.			
	(A) temerity	(B) proclivity	(C) equivocation	(D) torpor
5.	There are several mana	agement styles utilized by	y managers. The most effe	ective managers are able
	to employees as	nd keep up morale.		
	(A) empower	(B) disenfranchise	(C) simulate	(D) belittle
6.	Emma Stone graciousl	y accepted the award for	r Best Actress for her rol	e in "Poor Things." She
	displayed a charmingl	y flustered upon h	earing her name announc	ed as the winner, hastily
	making her way to the	stage in surprise.		
	(A) relegation	(B) key	(C) demeanor	(D) prosperity
7.	A wildfire engulfed 1,	700 square miles in Texa	as last week, resulting in	the tragic deaths of two
	women, the destructio	n of up to 500 structures,	, and the loss of the	ousands of cattle.
	(A) devastating	(B) fortunate	(C) pleasant	(D) gratifying
8.			prove vehicle passenger	
	(A) pediatrics	(B) pedestrians	(C) tripods	(D) pedestals
9.	The young student felt	with hunger and e	exhaustion, and lost consc	ciousness.
	(A) faint	(B) fain	(C) fit	(D) fad
10.	Unlike plants, h	nydroponic ones grow in	an artificial environmen	t where mineral nutrient
	solutions in water, inst	tead of soil, are used to fe	eed them.	
	(A) solar	(B) amorphous	(C) celestial	(D) terrestrial
11.	•		t most physical phenome	· ·
	(A) frivolous	(B) palatable	(C) terse	(D) explicable

12. In most societies, adults in their prime are expected to care for those who are becoming more

(C) famished

(D) fluent

and more _____ due to old age.

(B) fraudulent

(A) frail

英文科試題

本試題(含封面)共8頁:第3頁(如

有缺頁或毀損,應立即舉手請監試人員補發)

13.	Two perspectives	accounts of the grow	th of the wind energy in	ndustry and research on new
	industries generally	: the technological perspe	ctive and the market pe	erspective.
	(A) discredit	(B) dominate	(C) dismiss	(D) discriminate
14.	On-the-job training	is a key feature of the con	npany's development, a	nd there are programs for
	5	s, with staff saying this tra		1 0
	-	(B) assaulted	_	
15.				and a disregard for dissent,
		e company's downfall.		,
	(A) idyllic	- ·	(C) prudent	(D) autocratic
Π. (Cloze	(2) 0010 101011	(e) process	(E) wasserance
		itats of penguins may giv	e us a small window in	to the future of our own
		arms, animals like penguin		
	t to notice.	ams, ammais me pengan	is, which spend a for of	time on ree, may be the
		ss birds of the Southern 1	Hemisphere, penguins	are well suited to life in the
icy				% of their lives in the water.
		1 0 1		intarctica. Antarctica has 90
				, is warming, but at an even
	*		ntarctica will change i	n the next 100 years as ice
mei	ts and glaciers (18)		age the penguins' lives	. According to Dr. Andrew
Cla				(19) very small changes
				e continues, it will lead to
	-	ling some extinctions.		,
				The pattern of snowfall is
			also important because	the birds have to trek to the
edg	e of the ice shelf in o		6 1 1 1	
xx/i11	•		2	penguin habitats. Scientists y to adapt to their changing
WOI		ne progress and survivar	or penguins as they u	y to adapt to their changing
16.	(A) so much	(B) so much so	(C) much as	(D) as much as
	(A) There are	(B) But for	(C) Of the	(D) Only if
18.	(A) appear	(B) refrain	(C) revolt	(D) recede
19.	(A) susceptible to	(B) abstained from	(C) deprived of	(D) adjacent to
20.	(A) measure	(B) foil	(C) persuade	(D) engage
[E	Studies show that	musical training can have	e a <u>(21)</u> and lastin	ng impact on the brain,
crea	ating additional neura	l connections in childhoo	d that can last a lifetime	e and thus help compensate
(22)		•	-	y hours spent learning and
				omething different, and for
				vith the music-reading and
	ening skills that go in st that shows up at a	to playing an instrument i	n youtn, are all factors	contributing to the brain
000	-	_	npact of musical traini	ing on the brain. In a 2003
stuc		<u>=</u>	-	adult professional musicians

had a larger (24) of grey matter (the regions of the brain involved in mental processes such as

英文科試題

本試題(含封面)共8頁:第4頁(如

有缺頁或毀損,應立即舉手請監試人員補發)

non-musicians. Schlaug and colleagues also found that after fifteen months of musical training in early childhood, structural brain changes associated with improvements in our movement and hearing begin to appear. Such findings speak to the brain's __(25)__ — its ability to change or adapt in response to experience, environment, or behavior. It also shows the power of musical training to enhance and build connections within the brain.

21. (A) detrimental	(B) profound	(C) diffluent	(D) longing
22. (A) about	(B) from	(C) for	(D) with
23. (A) demonstration	(B) representation	(C) contemplation	(D) coordination
24. (A) number	(B) unit	(C) volume	(D) velocity
25. (A) plasticity	(B) plausibility	(C) affordability	(D) credibility

【C】 Decades of predictions have foretold the __(26)__ of artificial intelligence (AI) into the workforce, with forecasts suggesting that up to 40% of jobs might be automated within twenty years. This trend mainly affects roles in predictable, structured settings like factories. However, AI is not yet capable of performing tasks that require nuanced cognition, subtlety, or complexity, falling short in sectors that demand human creativity, perception, and social skills. Fields such as surgery, human resources, and legal work __(27)__ areas where human expertise remains paramount, showcasing the limits of AI in replicating the depth of human judgment and ingenuity.

The concept of human-in-the-loop, which blends AI with human supervision, presents a superior method by leveraging the strengths of both to surpass what either could achieve alone. This hybrid approach enhances efficiency, accuracy, and decision-making across various industries. Particularly, the medical, HR, and legal sectors benefit from this __(28)_, with AI assisting but not replacing human professionals. In healthcare, AI supports diagnostic and treatment processes by (29)_ the critical roles of empathy and intuition to medical professionals. In HR, AI streamlines recruitment and training, relying on human insight for nuanced decisions. Legal practices utilize AI for document analysis, yet depend on human legal expertise for strategic thinking and complex negotiations.

Embracing the partnership between AI and human intelligence, rather than viewing it as a threat, encourages a promising path forward. This collaborative model ensures the <u>(30)</u> of both artificial and human intelligences, leading to enhanced outcomes and the preservation of uniquely human attributes in professional settings.

26. (A) collocation	(B) expansion	(C) exhalation	(D) interception
27. (A) argue	(B) analyze	(C) exemplify	(D) classify
28. (A) duplicity	(B) synergy	(C) monotony	(D) congestion
29. (A) conceding	(B) eradicating	(C) supplanting	(D) disquieting
30. (A) adulteration	(B) degradation	(C) stagnation	(D) optimization

III. Reading Comprehension

[A] Back pain is a common health problem which affects 80 percent of us at some time in our lives. It affects general wellbeing, prevents people from working, and even causes people to become depressed.

You could be forgiven for thinking that lower back pain is a curse of our modern lifestyle. Many in the West blame our **sedentary** habits. But back pain is something that people around the world seem to suffer from, whether they spend all day sitting at a desk or working in the fields.

Scientists believe that back pain comes from our being **bipedal**: walking upright on two feet. So, unless you go in for regular posture training or have a resistant physique, you will suffer from back pain at some point. What to do about it? You can look into exercise classes that help to build core muscle strength, but they are mainly a preventive measure. Some countries have developed cures,

英文科試題

本試題(含封面)共8頁:第5頁(如

有缺頁或毀損,應立即舉手請監試人員補發)

like Madagascar, where Baobab tree bark is used. But mostly treatment consists of months of painkillers and manipulation before the practitioner can turn around the situation. It seems that for the time being, we will just have to **put up with** back pain.

- 31. What is **NOT true** about back pain according to the passage?
 - (A) Experts have found effective measures that can cure back pain permanently.
 - (B) 80 percent of people around the world are affected by back pain at some time in their lives.
 - (C) Exercise classes that help to build core muscle strength may help to prevent back pain.
 - (D) Back pain treatment may take months of medication and manipulation before it gets better.
- 32. What assumption does the sentence "Many in the West blame our sedentary habits" express?
 - (A) People in the East have proven that sedentary habits are the main causes for back pain.
 - (B) People who sit for long periods are prone to back pain.
 - (C) People in the West think that taking sedan chairs is the main cause of back pain.
 - (D) Sedentary habits are habits that are developed based on overdose of secondary treatment.
- 33. Which does the word "bipedal" in the third paragraph mean?
 - (A) Moving on four feet

(B) Moving on both feet

(C) Working with both hands

- (D) Kneeling down on both knees
- 34. Which is **wrong** about the kind of back pain discussed in the passage?
 - (A) It is a universal problem.
 - (B) It affects people's work.
 - (C) Getting a half-hour massage can fix it.
 - (D) People working in the fields also suffer from back pain.
- 35. What does it mean when the author suggests that readers "put up with" back pain?
 - (A) There is good news because some countries have developed cures for back pain, such as Baobab tree bark in Madagascar.
 - (B) No one thinks that back pain is a curse of our modern lifestyle because it is unpredictable.
 - (C) People with regular posture training and strong core muscle strength will have to cope with back pain.
 - (D) People will have to cope with back pain until more effective cures can be provided.
- **[B]** A new report published by the World Health Organization (WHO), "Fair share for health and care: gender and the undervaluation of health and care work" illustrates how gender inequalities in health and care work negatively impact women, health systems and health outcomes.

The report reveals that underinvestment in health systems results in a vicious cycle of unpaid health and care work, lowering women's participation in paid labor markets, harming women's economic empowerment and **hampering** gender equality.

Women comprise 67% of the paid global health and care workforce. In addition to this paid work, it has been estimated that women perform 76% of all unpaid care activities. Work that is done primarily by women tends to be paid less and to be carried out in poor working conditions.

The report highlights that low pay and demanding working conditions are commonly found in the health and care sector. Devaluing caregiving, which is work performed primarily by women, negatively impacts wages, working conditions, productivity and the economic footprint of the sector.

The report illustrates that decades of chronic underinvestment in health and care work is contributing to a growing global crisis of care. With stagnation in progress towards universal health coverage (UHC), which has resulted in 4.5 billion people lacking full coverage of essential health services, women may take on even more unpaid care work. The negative impact of weak health systems combined with an increasing volume of unpaid health and care work is further straining the wellbeing of caregivers and the quality of services.

英文科試題

本試題(含封面)共8頁:第6頁(如

有缺頁或毀損,應立即舉手請監試人員補發)

"The 'Fair Share' report highlights how gender-equitable investments in health and care work would reset the value of health and care and drive fairer and more inclusive economies," said Jim Campbell, WHO Director for Health Workforce. "We are calling upon leaders, policy-makers and employers to action investment: it is time for a fair share for health and care."

Investments in health and care systems not only accelerate progress toward UHC, they redistribute unpaid health and care work. When women participate in paid health and care employment, they are economically empowered and health outcomes are better. Health systems need to recognize, value and invest in all forms of health and care work.

- 36. What does the new report published by the WHO illustrate?
 - (A) Gender inequalities bring negative impacts on women, health systems and health outcomes.
 - (B) There is a fair share for health and care for both males and females.
 - (C) There has been enough investment in the global health care system.
 - (D) Most care activities are basically performed by men who are unpaid.
- 37. What does the word "hampering" in Paragraph 2 mean?
 - (A) Harmonizing
- (B) Revitalizing
- (C) Hindering
- (D) Enhancing
- 38. What benefits will investments in health and care systems bring?
 - (A) Progress toward UHC
 - (B) The redistribution of unpaid health and care work
 - (C) Economic empowerment for women
 - (D) All of the above
- 39. According to the reading, what does UHC stand for?
 - (A) Universal health coverage
- (B) Universal help center
- (C) Universal health committee
- (D) Universal happiness condition
- 40. What is **NOT true** about the data in the report?
 - (A) Women perform 76 percent of all unpaid care work.
 - (B) 67 percent of the people in the world lack full health coverage.
 - (C) Women perform two-thirds of paid global health and care work.
 - (D) 4.5 billion people lack full coverage of crucial health services.

[C] Even if the term "appropriate technology" is a relatively new one, the concept certainly isn't. In the 1930s, Mahatma Gandhi claimed that the advanced technology used by Western industrialized nations did not represent the right route to progress for his homeland, India. His favorite machines were the sewing machine, a device invented "out of love," he said, and the bicycle, which he rode all his life. He wanted the poor villagers of India to use technology that empowered them and helped them to become self-reliant.

This was also the philosophy promoted by E. F. Schumacher in his famous 1970s book *Small Is Beautiful*, which called for "intermediate technology" solutions. Do not start with technology and see what it can do for people, he argued. Instead, "find out what people are doing and then help them to do it better." According to Schumacher, it did not matter whether the technological answers to people's needs were simple or sophisticated. What was important was that solutions were long-term, practical, and, above all, firmly in the hands of the users.

More recently, the term "appropriate technology" has come to mean not just technology which is suited to the needs and capabilities of the user, but technology that takes particular account of environmental, ethical, and cultural considerations. This is clearly a much more difficult thing to achieve. Often appropriate technology is found in rural communities in developing or less industrialized countries. For example, solar-powered lamps that bring light to areas with no electricity and water purifiers that work simply by the action of sucking through a straw. But the principle of appropriate technology does not only apply to developing countries. It also has its place

英文科試題

本試題(含封面)共8頁:第7頁(如

有缺頁或毀損,應立即舉手請監試人員補發)

in the developed world.

For example, a Swedish state-owned company has found a way to harness the energy produced by the 250,000 bodies rushing through Stockholm's central train station each day. The body heat is absorbed by the building's ventilation system, then used to warm up water that is pumped through pipes over to the new office building nearby. It's old technology, a system of pipes, water, and pumps, but used in a new way. It is expected to bring down central heating costs in the building by up to 20 percent.

However, wherever it is deployed, there is no guarantee that appropriate technology will in fact be appropriate. After some visiting engineers observed how labor-intensive and slow it was for the women of a Guatemalan village to shell corn by hand, they designed a simple mechanical device to do the job more quickly. The new device certainly saved time, but after a few weeks the women returned to the old manual method. Why? Because they valued the time that hand-shelling gave them to chat and exchange news.

In another case, in Malawi, a local entrepreneur was encouraged to manufacture super-efficient wood-burning stoves to sell to local villagers. Burning wood on an open fire, which is traditional in the developing world, is responsible for 10-20 percent of all global CO₂ emissions, so this seemed to be an excellent scheme. However, the entrepreneur was so successful that he bought himself a whole fleet of gas-guzzling cars. "We haven't worked out **the CO₂ implications of that** yet," said a spokesman for the organization that promoted the scheme.

- 41. Which one of the following statements is **true** according to the reading?
 - (A) Gandhi coined the term "appropriate technology."
 - (B) The concept of appropriate technology is relatively new.
 - (C) Schumacher claimed that technology should provide long-term and practical solutions for its users.
 - (D) Gandhi preferred advanced technology because it represented the right route to progress for India
- 42. Which is **NOT true** about the features of appropriate technology?
 - (A) It should empower people and help them to become more self-reliant.
 - (B) It should only be applicable for developing countries since it is easy.
 - (C) It should be suitable for the needs and capabilities of its users.
 - (D) It should consider cultural, ethical, and environmental factors.
- 43. What does the figure "250,000" in the fourth paragraph refer to?
 - (A) The number of citizens who live in Stockholm, Sweden
 - (B) The heating costs that can be cut in the office buildings near the station
 - (C) The number of pipes to help pump energy to heat the train station
 - (D) The daily number of visitors at Stockholm's central train station
- 44. Why did the women in a Guatemalan village return to shell corn by hand?
 - (A) It was important for them to socialize while they shell corn.
 - (B) It was unethical for the women to shell corn without the engineers' help.
 - (C) It was more time-consuming to shell corn with the mechanical device.
 - (D) It was inappropriate for the engineers to design the device without permission.
- 45. What does the expression, "the CO₂ implications of that" refer to in the sixth paragraph?
 - (A) Wood burning on an open fire accounts for 10-20 percent of global CO₂ emissions.
 - (B) The entrepreneur tried to promote wood burning on an open fire.
 - (C) The organization tried to reduce CO₂ emissions by burning wood on an open fire.
 - (D) The entrepreneur bought many cars while selling super-efficient wood-burning stoves.

英文科試題

本試題(含封面)共8頁:第8頁(如

有缺頁或毀損,應立即舉手請監試人員補發)

[D] The life of an entrepreneur is inherently hectic and stressful, largely due to escalating market competition and relentless work pressure. Consequently, many young entrepreneurs find themselves vulnerable to depression, anxiety, and various other health complications. According to research conducted by ICICI Lombard, approximately 65% of individuals aged between 22 and 25 exhibit early signs of depression.

Increasingly empowered by a heightened awareness of mental health, young professionals and entrepreneurs are recognizing the value of adventure sports as a means to address anxiety and stress. Extreme activities such as bungee jumping, scuba diving, skydiving, and rafting offer transformative experiences that demand not only physical resilience but also profound courage and mental fortitude. While physical fitness undoubtedly enriches life experiences, the cultivation of mental resilience through pushing one's cognitive limits is equally vital. Some, considering the daunting courage required, opine that adventure sports are not for everyone. However, confronting the precipice compels individuals to draw upon inner strength, thereby unleashing their inner superhero.

Adventure sports epitomize the conquest of fears, instilling a belief in the realm of the impossible. Indeed, management companies are increasingly employing adventure sports as a tool to bolster employee confidence as part of their HR initiatives. While the "I CAN" attitude may be taught theoretically in classrooms, its practical embodiment is effectively achieved through participation in adventure sports.

Given the mental strength and focus demanded by such pursuits, they facilitate the attainment of a "flow state"—an elevated state of concentration wherein external distractions dissipate. Regular engagement in these activities enhances concentration, fostering traits such as critical thinking, keen vision, and decisive judgment. Numerous studies attest to the ability of extreme sports to sharpen concentration, equipping entrepreneurs to confront challenges boldly.

- 46. What are identified as major contributors to the stress experienced by entrepreneurs?
 - (A) Lack of market competition and HR initiatives
 - (B) Rising market competition, and work pressure
 - (C) Insufficient physical fitness and life experience
 - (D) Declining mental resilience and limits
- 47. According to ICICI Lombard's research, what percentage of individuals aged 22-25 display early signs of depression?
- 48. What is highlighted as a benefit of engaging in adventure sports?
 - (A) Development of physical strength only

(A) Fewer than 30% (B) Fewer than 40%

(B) Dwindling of mental fortitude

(C) Fewer than 60%

- (C) Increased mental robustness
- (D) Reduction of concentration level
- 49. How are adventure sports utilized by management companies?
 - (A) As part of HR initiatives to enhance staffers' self-assurance
 - (B) As a means to decrease employee morale
 - (C) To exacerbate stress levels among employees
 - (D) As a form of punishment for underperforming employees
- 50. What term in the article describes the heightened state of mental focus achieved through engaging in adventure sports?
 - (A) Superhero myth (B) Flow state
- (C) Extreme focus
- (D) Zen mindset

(D) Fewer than 70%

英文科答案

1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10
C	D	С	В	A	C	A	В	A	D
11	12	13	14	15	16	17	18	19	20
D	A	В	С	D	D	С	D	A	A
21	22	23	24	25	26	27	28	29	30
В	С	D	С	A	В	С	В	A	D
31	32	33	34	35	36	37	38	39	40
A	В	В	С	D	A	C	D	A	В
41	42	43	44	45	46	47	48	49	50
С	В	D	A	D	В	D	С	A	В

護

【版權所有,翻印必究

慈濟大學 113 學年度學士後中醫學系入學招生考試 試題參考答案疑義釋疑公告

		選項 (A) articulated 不是正確選項,因為此字依據 Oxford Languges 是指	
		"(of an idea or feeling) expressed; put into words",中文為「善於表達(想法	
		或情感)的;語言表達清楚的」之意,如要用這個字,前面的介系詞會用	
英		of ,但使用此字之後的文意會與上下文不相符合。	
文	14	選項 (C) accredited 為最佳答案,因為此字依據 Oxford Languges 是指 "give	維持原答案【C】
科		authority or sanction to (someone or something) when recognized standards	
1		have been met",有「官方認可的;獲正式承認的;鑑定合格的」之意。	
		本句在於表達公司提供員工在職訓練,這些訓練課程可以讓他們得到「官	
		方認可的、或鑑定合格的」合格證書。	
		選項 (C) much as 不是正確選項,理由一,因為 "spending much as 75% of	
		their lives in the water"在文法上會成為一個主詞,後面會需要有動詞、受	
		詞(或補語)才能語法正確,例如: Spending much as 75% of their lives in the	
英		water makes penguins masterful swimmers.	
文	16	另外,"much as"是"although"「儘管、雖然」之意,為連接詞,用來連接	維持原答案【D】
科		兩個子句,如以下出自 Cambridge Dictionary 的例句:	
		Much as I would like to help you, I'm simply too busy at the moment.	
		選項 (D) as much as 有「多達」、「和一樣多」、「盡可能地多」的意	
		思,為最佳答案。	



【版權所有,翻印必究】

英文

旋元佑(旋元佑)老師提供

113年慈濟後醫英文解說

總評

慈濟今年的題型與去年相同,仍然沒有文法題,只有字彙(15題)、克漏字(3篇15題)、閱讀測驗(4篇20題)這3種題型,總共50題、每題2分。不過,克漏字中有8成都是字彙題,再加上閱讀測驗裏面也有幾道字彙題。所以,這份考題再度驗證了我們在考前的判斷:後中英文的重點在字彙、後西英文的重點在閱讀測驗。

從難度來看,整體難度和去年相同,錄取分數應該也是不相上下。不過,今年考的字彙,絕大多數都在高點字彙講義中,所以本班同學應該可以拿到比較高的分數。以下說明一下字彙題的命中情況。

字彙題命中情況

今年考的3個大題,除了第1大題就是考字彙之外,第2大題克漏字裏面也是以字彙題為 主,連第3大題閱讀測驗裏面也有幾題字彙。以下就這3個大題裏面的字彙題來分析一下命中 情況。

I. Vocabulary

第1大題字彙題考了15題,有1題是太難的GRE字彙(clandestine)、還有一題則是太簡單(empower)。另外就是demeanor這個比較文學性的字,不是常用的字根。除了這3題之外,另外12題在字彙講義中都是直接命中。

1. aberrant (a.)

命中情況:直接命中

高點字彙講義p. 168

aberrant (a.) 偏離常態的

【衍】aberrance (n.) 偏差,偏離常態

The psychologist specializes in aberrant behavior.

2. clandestine (a.) 秘密的

命中情況:未命中

說明:這是GRE程度的難字

3. impetuous (a.)

命中情況:直接命中 高點字彙講義p. 394 petulant (a.) 任性的,壞脾氣的 pet/ulant seek/(a.)

【衍】petulance (n.) 任性,壞脾氣 impetuous (a.) 衝動的

Her tone was <u>petulant</u> and angry. 她的語氣任性並且含怒。

4. proclivity (n.)

命中情況:直接命中 高點字彙講義p. 111 proclivity (n.) 傾向,喜好

The new employee has demonstrated a proclivity for hard work.

5. empower (v.) 授權

命中情况:未命中

說明:這個字就是power加上表示動詞的字首,因為過於簡單,我們的字彙講義沒有收入。

6. demeanor (n.) 行為,舉止

命中情況:未命中

說明:字根比較冷僻,字彙講義沒有收入。

7. devastating (a.)

命中情況:直接命中

高點字彙講義p. 359

destroy = consume, ruin, devastate (v.) 毀滅

de/struct/y

not/build/(v.)

The fire destroyed more than a dozen houses.

大火燒毀了十幾棟房屋。

8. pedestrian (n.)

命中情況:直接命中 高點字彙講義p. 133

pedestrian (n., a.) 行人,徒步者;平淡的,缺乏想像力的

There are no pedestrians on the sidewalk.

The pedestrian prose could really put me to sleep.

9. faint (a.)

命中情況:直接命中 高點字彙講義p. 255

faint (v., n., a.) 昏倒;模糊不清

She fainted at the sight of all the blood.

She was in a dead faint.

I heard a faint voice seemingly calling for help.

10. terrestrial (a.)

命中情況:直接命中 高點字彙講義p. 310

terrestrial = land (a.) 陸地的,地球的

terre/strial

earth/(a.)

Most terrestrial life-forms obtain oxygen directly from air.

陸上生物大都從空氣中直接取得氧氣。

11. explicable (a.)

命中情況:直接命中

高點字彙講義p. 110

inexplicable (a.) 無法解釋的,神秘的

【衍】explicate (v.) 說明,解釋

explication (n.) 說明,解釋

explicable (a.) 可以解釋的

In some inexplicable way, she knew something bad was going to happen.

12. frail (a.)

命中情況:直接命中

高點字彙講義p. 185

frail (a.) 虚弱,衰弱

【衍】frailty (n.) 虛弱,弱點

The patient is still too frail to walk.

"Frailty, thy name is Woman!"

13. dominate (v.)

命中情况:直接命中

高點字彙講義p. 192

dominate (v.) 主宰,支配

【衍】domination (n.) 主宰,支配

Operating systems of this company dominate the market.

14. accredited (a.)

命中情況:直接命中 高點字彙講義p. 135

accredited (a.) 檢定合格的,獲得認可的

【衍】accreditation (n.) 檢定,認可

This Medical School is accredited with the AMA and all major hospitals in the U.S.

15. autocratic (a.)

命中情況:直接命中 高點字彙講義p. 247

autocratic (a.) 獨裁的,專制的

【衍】autocrat (n.) 獨裁者

autocracy (a.) 獨裁政治

The constitutional reforms threatened <u>his autocratic power</u>.

II. Cloze

克漏字3篇15題,其中12題都是字彙題,占絕大多數。這12題字彙題裏面,有1題 measure (v.)「測量」太過簡單,另1題plasticity (n.)「可塑性」則是plastic (n.)「塑膠」這個簡單字的詞類變化。這兩個太過簡單的字在字彙講義中沒有收入,另外10題單字題則是全部命中。

18. recede (v.)

命中情況:直接命中 高點字彙講義p. 160 recede (v.) 退卻,後退

【衍】recession (n.) 後退,(經濟)衰退

After the typhoon, the flood waters gradually receded. His receding hairline indicates his age.

19. susceptible to (ph.)

命中情況:直接命中 高點字彙講義p. 138

susceptible (a.) 易受影響的,容許...的

【衍】susceptibility (n.) 易受影響性

Minors, with their susceptible minds, should not watch this violent movie.

The fees in this brochure are susceptible to change without further notice.

21. profound (a.)

命中情況:直接命中

高點字彙講義p.61

profound (a.) 深遠的,深刻的

【衍】profundity (n.) 深遠,深刻

The invention of the contraceptive pill brought about <u>profound changes</u> in the lives of women.

23. coordination (n.)

命中情况:直接命中

高點字彙講義p. 39

coordination (n.) 協調,統籌

【衍】coordinate (v.) 協調

coordinates (n.) 座標

The aide is responsible for interdepartmental coordination.

24. volume (n.)

命中情况:直接命中

高點字彙講義p. 112

voluminous (a.) 大量的, (衣服) 寬鬆的,長篇的

【衍】volume (n.) 體積,量,卷

Isaac Asimov was a writer of voluminous output.

26. expansion (n.)

命中情况:直接命中

高點字彙講義p. 298

expansion = spread (n.) 擴張

ex/pans/ion

out/spread/(n.)

The <u>expansion</u> of literacy followed the invention of the movable printing press.

發明活版印刷之後,識字率隨之擴大。

27. exemplify (v.)

命中情况:直接命中

高點字彙講義p. 139

exemplify (v.) 例證,舉例說明

【衍】exemplification (n.) 舉例說明

Let me use one novel to exemplify the whole genre.

28. synergy (n.)

命中情況:直接命中 高點字彙講義p. 121

synergy (n.) 共同作用,相乘效果

The two companies <u>have found synergy</u> since they merged.

29. concede (v.)

命中情況:直接命中 高點字彙講義p. 159 concede (v.) 承認,讓出

On election night, the loser <u>conceded defeat</u> in a televised speech.

I concede the point, but your argument is flawed in other ways.

30. optimization (n.)

命中情況:間接命中(詞類不同)

高點字彙講義p. 123

optimum (a.) 最多的,最理想的

【衍】optimal (a.) 最多的,最理想的

The software keeps your hard disk organized for optimum performance.

III. Reading Comprehension

今年的3篇20題閱讀測驗,裏面的單字題有3題,在字彙講義中是3題全部命中。

33. bipedal (a.)

命中情況:間接命中(詞類不同)

高點字彙講義p. 52

biped (n.) 雙足動物

Humans are bipeds whereas cows are quadrupeds.

37. hamper (v.)

命中情況:直接命中 高點字彙講義p. 259 hamper (v.) 妨礙

Heavy rains have hampered rescue operations.

45. implication (n.)

命中情况:直接命中

高點字彙講義p. 110

imply (v.) 暗示

【衍】implication (n.) 暗示

What does the author imply about future trends?





医复

護

【版權所有,翻印必究】